New London Country Club
MINUTES
REGULAR MEETING OF NLCC BOARD OF DIRECTORS

December 21, 2010
The regular meeting of the Board of Directors of the New London Country Club, Inc. was called to order at 6:36 p.m. at the Clubhouse.

ATTENDANCE:





Present


Absent
Rob Renehan, Vice-President
     X

Walter J. Barry, Treasurer

     X

Diane Smith, Secretary

     X

Deborah Benson


     


    X

Tim Burrows


     X

Lou Camerota


     X

Patty Cleary



     X

James Flannigan


     X


     
Kevin Willoughby


     X


    
1.  Call to Order
      Vice-President Renehan, called the meeting to order at 6:36 p.m., Rob welcomed everyone 
      to the meeting and said he was glad to see such a turnout. Mr. Renehan announced, Shawn 

      Maguire had stepped down from presidency and Isaak Lazarou had also, stepped down 
      from the Board but, had agreed to stay on the Finance Committee. 

      Walter J. Barry, Treasurer, added that the 2011 Food and Beverage budget that was handed 

      out, was at a break even.  Mr. Barry stated that they could not spend more time on the 

      Budget, they were leaving the food and beverage decision and how it operates up to the 

      Board, and the membership.
2.  Delegations from Membership
     Lee Morse thanked everyone for showing up and stated that this was a very pivotal point for 
     the future of  New London Country Club.  

     Mr. Morse prepared a statement, which read as follows; 
           I’m the spokesman for a group of concerned members of New London Country Club, 

     
  and have organized in an attempt to save New London Country Club from bankruptcy. 

           A little background on our group, we are for the most part members who have served on 


  the Board of Directors in the past, and some of us are business owners who have to 


  make a payroll every week, and with that said we believe we have a good feel of what is 


  required to save New London Country Club financially.  There’s great confidence in our 


  treasurer, Walter Barry.  We believe he needs to be listened to, when it comes to the 

  finances of the Club.  Our fear is that if he is continuously ignored, he will resign in 


  frustration.  Over the past few years we have seen the membership at New London 


  Country Club shrink in numbers, a bunch of this has to do with a poor economy and the 


  rising cost to be a member, but some of it has to do with the processing that has been put                                 

            in place by passing any shortfall in the front to remaining members, in the form of 


  assessments.  We believe that this death spiral will lose members and then have 


  assessments to make up for the shortfall, and then lose more members the following 

  year because of the assessments, but this must stop in order for New London Country 


  Club to survive.  Our budget must be modified, so that if membership decreases, 


  adjustments to expenditures are made, reduced, so an assessment is not required.  A loss 


  of one member equates to a loss of $4,000 in revenue.  For every member lost, $4,000 


  must be cut from our operating expenses.  This means that when the membership 


  number is better known in February, that the budget may have to be cut more.  This 

  means that services need to be cut, positions need to be cut, and every dollar spent must 


  be justified.  We are fighting for the life of this organization.  If we can survive by not 


  spending money on an item or service, we must try.  Raises are not affordable this year, 


  the golf course must remain our top priority.  We believe it will be in our collective best 


  interest to do a survey of the existing membership, in order determine what services 


  could be reduced or looted as determined by the participation in the survey.  The food

  service needs to be addressed.  This year we had a minimum implemented.  Do 


  members want the same level of service as this year if this means that another minimum


  must be implemented next year.  The fact that we had $10,000 in unspent minimums 

  this year (and by the way we budgeted for next year), says that a lot of people do not use


  the restaurant.  We believe that the survey can answer this question, as well as others 

  about services.  We may be losing some members this year because of a minimum that 


  was implemented this year, if that’s the case, it’s something we really don’t want to see


  happen.  New London Country Club needs to become more responsive to its members.  


  We’re in a severe competition for members both for retention and recruiting of new 


  ones.  Existing members of New London Country Club have invested in New London


  Country Club, both financially and personally.  Retention of existing members must 


  become a priority for all.  Some of our members are willing to volunteer their services


  without monetary charge in order to save the Club, this should be taken advantage of.


  Every committee should be doing their areas of responsibility and come up with a list of


  items that membership volunteer labor could accomplish.   In order for New London 

  Country Club to survive both sides of the ledger need to be looked.  I have talked a lot 


  about the expense side, I would like to talk about the revenue side.  We have a beautiful


  facility that is severely under-utilized.  That must change.  The days of New London 


  Country Club not needing additional revenue are over.  We must open up play to the 


  public on a limited basis.  In off peak hours when members are not utilizing the 


  facility and such that public play does not inconvenience members, and at a rate that’s 

  competitive to other courses in the area.  The golf committee should organize and 


  implement this at the beginning of this season.  We need to get more aggressive in our 


  attempt to get more tournaments to play at New London Country Club, we are in 


  competition with many local courses and we’ll need to win more tournaments at New 


  London Country Club.  If a price needs to be lowered to win them, that should be 


  considered on a case to case basis.  

    After reading his prepared statement, Lee Morse stated that five weeks prior a petition had 

    been sent around, which was fairly harsh in its words, but he felt actions, and times have 
    changed, and NLCC is heading down a much better road, yet there are things that 

    absolutely need to get accomplished.

    Mr. Morse then read the petition that was submitted by the membership.  Lee had 
    explained that cuts need to be made, and after getting through this year and next year, if 

    everything goes well, then you can consider bringing these things back in.  Lee exclaimed 

    that New London Country Club cannot survive another assessment next year.  (The petition

    was submitted to the Board.)
     There was an inquiry over a pending lawsuit with the Club.  
    Fred Cafferelli, stated that there were no lawsuits on record with the insurance company.

    Don Cleary stated that a friend of his did write a letter requesting a bond refund, they were 

    in a financial hardship, and they did receive a letter from New London Country Club stating

    they were put on the top of a waiting list.  It was noted for the record, that it was Mr. Bill 

    Fritz who passed away the previous week.

    Astrea Hupfel stated that in reading the undersigned members demands, she was 

    concerned of a couple things- one being the dining room seizing all food preparation.

    Astrea said that she felt food was important.  Mrs. Hupfel’s other concern was the goal of

    adopting an austerity program was necessary, however there are expenses that will happen 
    that need to be recognized.  She stated that some of these expenses are impossible to predict.

    Astrea said that it’s impossible to demand no assessment when you cannot predict the future.

    Astrea also informed members that Minutes are available after the Board meetings, but they 

    have to be approved at the following Board meeting.  Therefore, it takes a month before they

    can be published.  Astrea stated that you can always come to the meetings if you wish to 

    to know what happened.  It was also mentioned that executive session was meant to be for 

    employee matters.

    Astrea said that it was crucial to elect a ninth Board member. She also complimented Rob
    Renehan on what a terrific job he has done on Greens.

   Kathy Vannini questioned the October Minutes.  She questioned the refund policies that were 

   due to be changed at the November Meeting.  Kathy stated that she did not have the Minutes 

   from the November 4th meeting either.
   Rob Renehan explained to Kathy that the November Minutes were going to be approved at 

   The current meeting, and the refund policy’s were going to be discussed tonight.

   Kathy stated that it is a problem that the policies were never addresses at the November 
   meeting, as stated in the October Minutes.

   Hap Murano inquired about a minimum for 2011.  

  Walter J. Barry commented that it would be discussed in the Food & Beverage committee 

  report.  

   Hap also stated his concern with the Club not having money set aside in a “rainy day fund.”

   Hap said it should be a goal to put money away and look head a year or two.

   Sol Klioze stated that he was troubled by the fact he had never seen the petition until 
   tonight’s meeting.  He said he was concerned that the petition could lead to others leaving 

   the Club because of how it was done.  Sol felt it was not proper to ask the people who 

   volunteer their own time for a certain position, to resign.  
3.  Minutes of Previous Board Meetings
3.1 Regular Meeting – December 21, 2010
Upon a motion by Walter J. Barry, seconded by Diane Smith, it was moved to accept the December 21, 2010 minutes as presented. The minutes of the December 21, 2010 were accepted by unanimous vote.

4.  New Business
     Lou Camerota made a motion to vote Kevin O’Reilly onto the Board, it was seconded 
     by Diane Smith to accept Kevin O’Reilly to serve on the Board of Directors.  The 
     motion passed with a unanimous vote. 

     Lou Camerota made a motion to vote George Mitchell onto the Board, it was seconded

     by Patty Cleary to accept George Mitchell to serve on the Board of Directors.  The 

     motion passed with a unanimous vote. 
4.1  Correspondence

4.1(1) 11/1/10 Letter of resignation- David Yother

4.1(2) 11/4/10 Letter of resignation and bond repayment- Joseph & Ellen Lavin

4.1(3) 11/10/10 Letter of resignation- Anthony Siragusa

4.1(4) 11/17/10 Letter of resignation- James McClure

4.1(4) 11/24/10 Letter of resignation- Richard Gruskin

4.1(5) 12/1/10 Letter requesting bond repayment- Bert Chenard

4.1(6) 12/7/10 Letter from Frederick Wheeler

4.1(7) 12/7/10 Lloyd Beachy- Limited status

4.1(8) 12/8/10 Letter of resignation- Michael Engwall

4.1(9) 12/13/10 Shawn Maguire- Limited status

4.1(10)12/17/10 Letter of resignation- Ray Fitzgerald

4.1(11) 12/17/10 Ed Maguire- Limited status

4.1(12) 12/17/10 Letter of resignation- Douglas Willett
Rob Renehan, Vice President, stated that the fall out to all of this was that Shawn Maguire had moved his status to limited.  Rob also suggested forming a bond repayment letter to send out to previous members that are requesting payment of their bond. All correspondence were accepted for the record.
5.  Officers’ Reports
 5.1 Treasurer’s Report
Walter J. Barry, Treasurer, reported that depending on the outcome of Food and beverage, dues might increase to $4,000.  Mr. Barry asked the Board to write-off delinquent balances, which amounted to about $24,000.
Walter also added that NLCC’s property taxes are a huge burden going into the future, for NLCC to be paying taxes as regular residential land.  

    Rich Milner said that he had been a member for 4 or 5 years and stated that if the     


    Board wants to have an intelligent discussion about the Budget, it needs to be put out 


    at least a week before the meeting.  
       5.1(1) Financial Reports




 The 11/30/10 Financial Reports were accepted for the record.

6.  Committee Reports
6.1 Green
   Rob Renehan, Green Chairman, reported that the Green Department had a good year.  Rob also added that the Green budget is the lowest it had been in years, and Dan is working with a very small staff, even smaller than the previous year.  Rob also added that Dan is doing a  great job with the money NLCC gives him, he is good at following and maintaining the budget.  
      6.2 Golf
 Rob Renehan stated that Shawn Maguire was the previous Golf Chairman, and that 
 position would be filled tonight.  Rod added that Kevin Shea’s insurance would be discussed in executive session.

6.3 Food & Beverage
Tim Burrows, F&B Chairman, reported that a when he puts together a draft budget, he feels it is easier to start high because it’s easier to cut costs.  Tim stated that he listened to input from the members and the Board.  His goal was to take less risk from the Club and do a more incentive-based package for the manager.  He went on to say that he was approached by one member about giving a $25,000 raise.  
Tim stated that people enjoyed the service in Food & Beverage, they were under budget in payroll and a great service was provided.  He added that not all members like to use it but it is an important factor to have.  Tim said that this year was the best year 

Food & Beverage had in awhile, and the manager only had a few issues.  Tim said
that they are excited about 2011 being a positive year, and utilizing the banquet room.  He stated that unfortunately, the manager feels unappreciated but he would love to have her back if it makes sense in the budget. Tim added that food is a very important part of the Club and he does not know what the ramifications would be if it was cut out.

Fred Caffarelli stated that you must serve food with a liquor permit.

Tim said that the lack of volume is where NLCC lost money, and they are listening to member’s opinions.   Tim also told members to feel free to contact him if they had ideas.
   6.4 House

   There was no House report.
  6.5 Membership
            Lou Camerota mentioned that it is a quiet time of the year.  He encouraged members to 
            speak positively about the Club.  
6.5(1) Honorary Membership

Lou Camerota made a motion to make Rocco Delpriore an honorary
member of New London Country Club, with golfing privileges, the motion

            was seconded by Patty Cleary.  The motion passed with a unanimous vote.


6.5(2) Member Feedback



Janet Marsh questioned Lou Camerota about how it was possible to set dues at 



$3900, when it was $4200 with an assessment this current year.  



Lou assured Janet that the Board has all intentions of maintaining dues at $3900.



Lou went on to say that is was unfortunate there was an assessment but they are   


trying not to increase dues.  Lou added that the way the bylaws were written, 


members can hold off on paying their dues, and that makes it hard to make a 


budget.

Walter Barry commented that the total expenses are down $150,000 from the previous year and the expenses going down, is part of the reason why this drops. 

Holly Camerota spoke that she would like to know more about the Club, although she has a Board member as a husband.  Holly added that she has never heard about the Minutes or the petition that had been sent around.  Holly stated she has never been contacted by the Women’s Association either.  

Patty Cleary commented that the Minutes from the Women’s Association were on the website, and requested Holly’s email address.
Frank Rothen said that he was aware of the petition, received a phone call but refused to sign it.  He thought the petition was heavy handed and members need to realize these people are volunteering their time.  Frank added that on a positive note everyone was at Club to show they cared.  Frank pointed out members that volunteer their time, like Jim O’Reilly who fixed barstools, and George Mitchell on finance.  Frank recommended that everyone work together and see what can be done.

     6.6 Women’s Association


   Patty Cleary stated that the meeting held in November was very positive, and the


   ladies are willing to help the Club in any way.  She added that their main concern was 


   to see the Club keep moving.

7.   Old Business
      7.1(1) Sale of Shore Road Lot

      7.1(2) Policy Changes

These matters we held for a later date.


Upon a motion by George Mitchell, seconded by Lou Camerota, is was moved to 


go into executive session at 7:47 p.m. 
8.   Executive Session
     There was no executive session.

9.   Adjournment
Respectfully submitted,

Tina A. Wazny
Office Manager
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